
Prince Charles Elementary School   

12405 - 100th Avenue, Surrey, B.C. 
(604)588-5481 

P.A.C. Meeting  
September 10,2019  

Attendance: Tamara L,Christy V,Robin D,Melanie H,Sue M,Colleen M,Donna Lomax ( 

principal),Jenn H,Christiene S. 
 

Welcome to everyone ! This is the first Pac meeting of the year. 
Look over the minutes. Minutes from last meeting motion for approval by Tamara, 
seconed by Christine, all vote- motion passed  
 

Principal’s Report (Donna Lomax):  

Last year the district thought we would have 320 but have 341 right now. We have gained over 20 new kids. 6 classes are full 

which are the kindergarten and k/1 and both 4/5 . We will be getting an extra division  for a ¾ split. Total of 16 divisions. 

We have 4 new teachers right now ( will be 5 ) and have 5 new EA’s possibly more depending on the new children who have 

arrived. 

Sept events: 

 Corn Boil 19th 
Terry fox run 27th  
Photo day 24th 
Orange shirt day Oct 1 because sept 30 is Pro-D Day 
 
We have booked 3 Art starts performances- all parents are welcome to attend 
Nov 4th-Marima Musava 
March 4th –Flying Bob  
April 29th Speed control 
 
School spirit wear is at the entrance to view and try on sizes  
We have also received two yellow earthquake bins with supplies which will remain at the front entrance to have easy access to 
wheel out in case of emergency 
 

Treasurer’s Report (Christiene Santic) 

• See Hand out 

• Account Balances 

o General $25,684.48 

▪ Playground $0 

▪ Gaming $1477.65 

▪ Science and Tech  

o Planned Expenses for the year 

▪ General $14,660.00 



▪ We spent 3,557.91 more than what we brought in at last years fundraisers. This is why we keep extra 

money in account to make sure we can pay for what we said we would. 

▪ Chocolate sales- we still have some boxes left ,christiene and family sold some over the summer.  

▪ Total profit for chocolates this year was 6,763.76 

▪ Write cheques for $100 PER TEACHER ,$300 FOR PRINCIPAL DISCRETIONARY FUND,$500 for youth 

child care worker fund, $1600 for fieldtrip funds  

Motion to pass Treasurers’ report by Sue M, second by Mel ,passed 

Old  Business 
 

We had no president elected last meeting. Tamara nominates herself for president. All voted. Motion passed unanimously 

PAC Election 

o Chairperson : Tamara Leitch 

o Vice Chair:  Jenn Harasemchuk 

o Secretary: Christy Visser 

o Treasurer:  Christiene Santic 

o DPAC representative –  

o Member at Large : Stacey O 

 

Stacey didn’t attend today’s meeting 

 

Tamara to create Pac email 

 

Badminton rackets were purchased , the bill including new nets is 661.65 . Jen moves to pay for it in full, Tamara 

seconds,motion passed. 

 

Emergency preparedness- we received the new bins- have there bin backpacks organized for each class? Do we know 

what needs to be in them? Donna will look into what needs to be in class backpacks. There were lots of supplies from 

when the earthquake bin was cleaned out. That could be used, like emergency blankets. 

Fundraising /events 
Corn Boil –Community Event/  Thursday September  at  4:30-600 

o Tamara will call around for corn- guichon? Lepp farm? Vandula? 

o Christy will call for samosa’s 

o Jenn can shop- will need helper 

o Ask Cari about the burner and pot 

o Robin to get candy from Mrs. Strohan and put into mixed candy bags 

o Meeting on Monday to coordinate  

o Inventory the closet of all supplies 

o Have staff volunteer sheet sign up  

o Send out all forms 

 

 

Movie Night October 18 



o Aladdin or toy story 4 comes out 

o Need a lead for movie night 

o $2 a person 

 

Holiday craft fair –Saturday  November 2  10-2. 

o Each year we have a one stop where crafters and vendors can sell wares. 

o $25 a table/ each table donates something for a draw 

o Advertised in  

o Ask the teachers to create crafts with the kids so they can sell them.  

o PAC runs the concessions 

o LEAD on this is Tamara  

o Send in request for Tim horton’s truck 

o Do we want to do bake sale? Or just sell baked goods at concession? 

 

Christmas store Dec 9th -13th 

We can use the back part of the library again as the wrapping room. The acitivity room needs a grant to set up as a robotics 

area. Ask for donatons in newsletter 

New Business 
 

No Lice issues yet 

Newsletter is last Friday of the month, if we can put things in the newsletter just need to be in by the Wednesday 

Christmas concert  Dec 5th 

Washer/dryer to see if it can be put where the change rooms were 

 

Next Meeting  Monday October 8th 

MOTION TO CLOSE THE MEETING Jennifer  

Tamara to bring a snack next time 

 “Thanks” to everyone who attended this month’s meeting! 

SEE YOU NEXT MONTH!   


